
 
 
July 14, 2011 
 
 
The General Secretary 
Peoples Unity CBA Union of PIA 
Karachi, Pakistan 
 
18th July, 2011  
 
Dear Bro. Kamran Chowdhary   , 
 
We are shocked to learn about the death of Bro. Amir Shah, President of Peoples Unity CBA Union 
who was murdered by assailants in cold blood. We condemn in the strongest possible words the 
ghastly act of the murderers and the perpetrators behind the killing. It is a black day for the working 
class of Pakistan, and a rude shock for the trade unions of not only Pakistan but the entire world as 
democratically elected leaders of trade unions become victims of sectarian violence.  
 
We join you and all the members of the Union and workers in PIA in condoling the death of Bro. 
Amir Shah. The ITF President Bro. Paddy Crumlin, General Secretary Bro. David Cockroft and Civil 
Aviation Secretary, Gabriel Mocho have asked me to personally convey their deepest shock and 
grief at the incident. The entire ITF family pays homage to the bereaved Soul and join you in your 
resolve to expose and fight the sectarian forces in society that try to silence the democratic voices 
of working class organisations. 
 
In grief, 
 

 
Mahendra Sharma 
Regional Secretary 
ITF Asia/Pacific Region     
 
    
     
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


